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If she believes in herselféshe will fly.  

Message from Mrs Jennings            14 May 2021 

Dear Parents  
 

As I am sure we are all aware, the country is sitting on the brink of the third wave of the Covid -19 pandemic. 

The number of reported positive cases is increasing daily and yesterday the number of cases was the 

highest it has been since the beginning of February. The current statistics, as well as our experience of this 

past year, is an alert to all of us to be more careful in our interactions and to adhere to the three basic 

principles of social distancing, hand washing/sanitising and mask wearing.  Parents, we once again request 

your support as we all do what we can to minimise the rate of infection to maintain a healthy school 

community so that we can continue with onsite teaching and learning.   

 

The introduction of inter school sport matches  is a decision that has been debated 

rigorously this past week as we learn from the experiences of other schools and 

remain ever mindful of the need to keep our community safe. At the same time, after 

a year of very little sport, we are also aware that the physical and mental health 

benefits of sport must also be considered in our decision to play matches. The Covid 

Committee, Sports Department, Mrs Howard and I have met this week and we have 

taken the decision to continue with matches on condition that the school we are 

playing has had no reported Covid cases in the past two weeks, with the 

understanding that the match can be called off on the day should either school 

report a positive Covid case ahead of the game. Strict protocols are in place and will 

be shared with our opponents ahead of each game. Whilst sport remains compulsory, 

playing matches is voluntary, and parents and students are to please alert their 

coaches if they wish not to participate in matches. The hockey and netball season is 

very short and we are hoping to get some matches in over the next few weeks and 

we will work closely with the other schools to ensure that we only play matches 

against the schools that meet the criteria to which we have agreed.  

 

On another note, I wish to draw attention to our school uniform  and request assistance from parents. The 

value, school pride, calls each one of us to behave and dress in a manner that shows pride for our school. 

In last weekõs newsletter we reminded our community of the different components of our school uniform 

and how it should be worn. In my observations this past week, I have become increasingly aware, 

particularly in the Foundation Phase, of the way in which the school tie is worn. This small component of our 

winter uniform is impacting the overall neatness and presentation of our uniform. The top button of the 

white shirt must be fastened and the tie should sit neatly against the top button and be of an appropriate 

length for the student wearing the tie. For little girls the tie is a cumbersome part of the uniform and it is 

understandable that many parents have opted for the òreadymade tieó with the Velcro or adjustable  

fastening.                     
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If she believes in herselféshe will fly.  

Message from Mrs Jennings (Continued)           
 

These ties are too big for our little girls and 

the tie sits incorrectly below the neckline. 

Parents, please can you assist by 

adjusting the design of your daughterõs 

tie so that it sits neatly against the top 

button of her shirt. Your support in this is 

greatly appreciated as together we 

ensure that our uniform is worn neatly and 

with pride.  

 

A reminder to all parents to please ensure that you have your 2021 blue St Maryõs car disc on display on 

your vehicle. This is an important security and safety protocol for our school and assists the guards in 

ensuring that only registered cars enter the school premises. The guards have been instructed to scan in all 

vehicles that do not present the car disc to ensure that we have record of all cars on the premises and can 

refuse entry to any cars that reflect as suspicious. If you do not have a 2021 car disc, please follow this link to 

register your vehicle on our system and your daughter will receive the car disc at school to give to you. Your 

support will assist us in keeping our community safe.  

 

We look forward with excitement to our first Drive-in Movie Night  to take place 

tomorrow night, 15 May. Tickets are still available for the evening and we look 

forward to the support of our community to make this first event a success. 

Families who have already bought tickets will receive a letter outlining the 

protocols for the evening and  a screening form. We look forward to sharing this 

experience with you and your daughters. Please remember to bring your tickets 

and screening forms for entry.  A big thank you to the organising committee who 

have made this event possible - Maria Makhambeni, Samantha Reuning, Laura 

Krilic Sartori, Busi Roberts and Janenne van der Merwe. We also extend our thanks 

to Craig Green and Jared Downie from United Safety Services (USS) and LIVE 

Group for all their help with this event.  

 

We wish all our Muslim families a very blessed and peaceful Eid.  

 

Kind regards  

 

Alison Jennings 

 

 

tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ 

Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ǎƳŀǊǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǎǘŀƎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ŘǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳΥ 

* ²ƛƴǘŜǊ ǎƪƛǊǘ 

* aƛƴƪ-ŎƻƭƻǳǊŜŘ ǎǘƻŎƪƛƴƎǎ όƴƻ ǎƻŎƪǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜύ 

* ²ƘƛǘŜ ǎƘƛǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǝŜ 

* {ƭŜŜǾŜƭŜǎǎ Ƴƛƴƪ-ŎƻƭƻǳǊŜŘ Ǉǳƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ όƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ǉǳƭƭ ƻǾŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ōƻǊǊƻǿ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎǎ ƻƴ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅύΦ 
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If she believes in herselféshe will fly.  

 

Dear Junior School,  

 

Winter is the season that leaves us a little confused. Some of us love the fresh, dry air and others who 

complained about the heat in summer now complain about being cold. I for one find myself enjoying riding 

the bike to work in the dry climate. Apart from some of us suffering from S.A.D (Seasonal Adjustment 

Disorder), we find ourselves struggling to get going in the mornings. It is hard to get up when it is dark and 

cold, and because of this it is difficult to get to work and school on time. Ascensiontide is sort of like that. On 

Thursday (13 May) we celebrated a major festival of the Church, Ascension Day. We often forget this 

principle feast because it always falls on a Thursday, 40 days after Easter, when most of us are distracted by 

the busy -ness of our lives and have forgotten that we are still in fact celebrating the Resurrection.  

 

The DSG community is blessed that we could take time out from our regular timetable to focus on the 

Ascension, when we remember Jesus returning to his Father in Heaven, forever uniting our humanity to God. 

This is when Jesus told his followers to wait in Jerusalem for the coming of the Holy Spirit. It is like starting your 

car on a cold winter morning ð the power is there but it is better just to let it warm up for a few minutes 

before driving off. We have entered now that warming up period, a time when we should reflect on what 

God is calling us to be and do, and waiting in anticipation for God to empower us to do that.  

 

Ascensiontide is a ten -day period that leads us to the culmination of the Great 50 Days of Easter in the 

celebration of the coming of the Holy Spirit. We read about that in the Book of Acts. The disciples have 

spent the time after the Ascension behind locked doors praying and suddenly, they are moved by Godõs 

Spirit to break free from their fears and take the Good News to all the world beginning at Jerusalem and 

moving ultimately to the whole world.  

 

We will be celebrating Pentecost at school on Monday, 24 th of May . We thought it would be wonderful to 

enter the spirit of the celebration by having everyone come to school wearing the colours that the Church 

uses at Pentecost. Everyone is invited to wear RED, YELLOW and/or ORANGE civvies on that day. These 

colours represent the Holy Spirit that rested on the heads of the disciples and appeared like tongues of fire.  

 

Many blessings,  

 

Ascensiontide 2021 -  Reverend Vernon  
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If she believes in herselféshe will fly.  

#DSGIlluminate - Mrs R Marais and Ms L King          

 

Over the last few weeks our girls and staff 

have been working hard on a few 

projects. The projects have been aimed at 

shining a light on different unique aspects 

that set our girls apart.  

In week one the focus was 

#DSGIlluminateYourDreams. Each girl was 

asked to represent her dream on a 

feather and at the end of the week the 

whole school assembled a set of wings. 

The girls were excited to see their dreams 

take shape and we hope it will be a 

tangible reminder to each girl that if she 

believes in herself, she will fly!  

In week two the theme was 

#DSGIlluminateYourHeart. Our light was 

focussed on the importance of self -talk or 

how you speak to and encourage 

yourself. Each person who participated 

was asked to write a word of 

encouragement to themselves on a 

piece of paper and then fold it into an 

origami heart. Each class connected and 

displayed their hearts within their 

classroom. We trust that when girls see 

these hearts they will be encouraged and 

be reminded of the power of their own 

inner monologue. In the picture below 

you can see our grade 7õs assisting the 

grade 0 girls with the project. We look 

forward to our next week of activities, 

where we will shine a light on how we 

speak to others.  
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If she believes in herselféshe will fly.  

Leadership -  Mrs B Sikhosana and Mrs N Zwane 

The following girls were presented with the Bronze Leadership Badge. These girls have proudly carried out their 

leadership duties responsibly, and according to the schedule from the teacher in charge. The attainment of this 

award is presented to exceptional student leaders and role models who have positively impacted on their peers 

and others, but more so who embody the spirit of servanthood within our school environment. These girls also 

served the community outside of school. They got involved in various organised charity projects and gave of their 

time and goods. They spent two hours in service of the community.  

�0�L�N�D�H�O�D���1�G�M�D�S�D- �1�G�D�P�N�R�X �&�K�L�R�P�D���2�E�R�N�R�K �1�R�O�Z�D�]�L���6�L�]�L�E�D �7�K�D�W�R���0�R�W�L�P�H�O�H �7�V�K�L�D�P�R���6�H�N�D�W�L 
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�-�D�P�L�O�D���+�D�H�U�L���0�D�]�D�Q�G�H�U�D�Q�L �2�D�U�D�E�L�O�H���6�L�Q�G�D�Q�H �$�G�G�L�V�R�Q���G�H���9�L�O�O�L�H�U�V �1�X�K�D�D���-�R�R�V�X�E �5�H�D�P�R�J�H�W�V�H���.�K�X�W�Z�D�Q�H 
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